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Attachment “A” 

Special Use Standards - Zoning Ordinance - Article 14.2 (E)  

1. The establishment, maintenance, and operation of the proposed special use will not 
have a substantial or unduly adverse impact on the neighborhood or endanger the public 
health, safety, or welfare. 

Centre Physical Therapy clinic will operate the business within the regulations pertaining to 
proper use of a physical therapy clinic in accordance to State and Local laws.  Centre PT Clinic 
will not have any substantial or unduly adverse impact on the neighborhood or endanger the 
public health, safety or welfare. 

2. The proposed special use is compatible with the general land use of adjacent proper-
ties and other property within the immediate vicinity. 

The special use proposed for 207 Harrison and Centre Physical Therapy is compatible with the 
general land use of the adjacent properties and other property within the immediate vicinity.  The 
clinic is a destination business with our patients receiving treatments from 7am to 7pm. 

3. The special use in the specific location proposed is consistent with the spirit and in-
tent of this Ordinance, adopted land use policies and the Comprehensive Plan. 

The Harrison Street district currently functions as a neighborhood commercial district, providing 
area residents with convenient retail and services that are needed on a regular basis.  Centre 
Physical Therapy would be complementary to other business types, such as food uses, small 
retail shops, and fitness, by providing regular traffic that is comprised of local repeat customers.  
Residents would benefit by having convenient access to a service that is in demand and is ben-
eficial to area businesses by generating regular, repeat customer traffic.  The Comprehensive 
Plan supports a diverse business community and strong neighborhood commercial districts that 
serve residents. 

4. The special use meets the requirements for such classification in this Ordinance. 

We believe that this change is consistent with the general regulations and overall structure of 
the ordinance. Physical therapy clinics are permitted or special uses in all other commercial ar-
eas of Oak Park except the HS District.  To the extent we are aware, the amendment would not 
create additional non-conformities.  In fact there are multiple existing Medical/Dental clinics on 
Harrison Street that are currently nonconforming because this is not permitted in the district.


